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Dear Mr. Nairn

Commonwealth Electoral Roll

Thank you for inviting the Australian Bankers’ Association (ABA) to make a submission to the Inquiry.

In August this year the ABA sent a letter to the Joint Standing Committee on Electoral Matters specifically in relation to its report into the conduct of the 1998 Federal Election.  That report raised issues specifically relating to access to the Commonwealth Electoral Roll (“Roll”).  In this correspondence I will once again be raising those issues of concern to the banking and finance industry.

The Committee’s report noted that the Australian Electoral Commission (AEC) is currently required to provide access to the Roll through AEC offices and further, hard copies can be purchased at AEC offices.  Because of increasing population mobility resulting in the existing Rolls becoming quickly redundant the AEC have argued that the Roll should be made available via the AEC’s Internet site.  However, the AEC have suggested that the Internet Roll will not permit access to any of the complete rolls.  The search mechanism will only permit access to the enrolment details of the individual whose name and address has been entered in the search mechanism. As part of these changes the Microfiche copy is now no longer available.  Further, whilst it is intended that a CD-Rom version will be produced, however will not be available for sale to the public.

These proposed changes are of particular concern to financial institutions. Up until quite recently they had direct access to electoral roll information and this assisted them in quickly processing finance applications and combating fraud. Accordingly, with the existing and proposed changes, there is a need for financial institutions and others to obtain CD-Rom copies or direct system links to the AEC Internet site so that the information can be obtained in an efficient manner.

The information on the roll is frequently used for client identification purposes and the AUSTRAC administered Financial Transaction Reports Act permits this. Under the 100 Point Check system this validation is worth 25 points of the total point allocation. In addition to the use of the Electoral Roll customer identification in traditional financial transactions it is also used to identify customers using on-line banking facilities. The existing high level of access to the roll will further increase with the greater take-up by customers of electronic banking.

The use of false identities by criminals, is a significant problem not only for financial institutions, but all businesses, Federal and State governments, their agencies (including ATO, Centerlink, Health Commission) and other branches. It ultimately increases costs for the whole community. 

The problem has most recently been highlighted in the hearings of the Standing Committee on Economics, Finance and Public Administration, under the chairmanship of David Hawker MP, which reviewed the management of the Tax File Number system.

Over the past two years the Australian Bankers’ Association (ABA) has made numerous representations on the false identity issue to various parties, including most police jurisdictions, various state and territory Registries for Births, Deaths and Marriages and drivers licensing authorities. The ABA has argued for the development of a national electronic gateway whereby the data on identification documents produced by clients can be validated with the document-issuing source. Actual programs or program trials are currently being run in several states. The common view is that such a system will ultimately result in the reduction in the prevalence of this type of criminality.

The ability of financial institutions, to automatically access the Roll information to assist in identifying their customers is of a prime importance as it provides a very useful identification check. Financial institutions and others also use the Roll for other fraud prevention purposes. The proposed limitations on access to the Roll will be an inhibiting factor for the efficient operation of banking both traditional and electronic, and will reduce the effectiveness of anti-fraudulent activity processes used by financial institutions.

The withdrawal of the Microfiche and/or non-availability of automated linkages to the AEC Internet Electoral Roll will have the following impacts on financial institutions:

· the elimination of a means of on-line verification of customer identification thus inhibiting the move to on-line banking transactions

· possibly increase the incidence of false identity criminal activity via fraudulent applications

· increase the cost of providing financial services to the community

In addition to the identification and fraud prevention uses, financial institutions also currently use the Electoral Roll to trace missing customers who have bank accounts that have not been operated upon for many years. Thus the ability of financial institutions to comply with ‘Unclaimed Moneys’ legislation will be severely impaired.

The already implemented and proposed changes will have a negative impact on financial institutions conducting their daily business. ABA members are only requesting the same level of information that they had automatic access to previously. I would be pleased to discuss these issues with you in greater detail and I can be contacted on 0419 531 889.

Yours sincerely,

Ian R Woods

Associate Director
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